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LLLIIIBBBRRREEETTTTTTOOO         
Symphony Village’s Newsletter 

  

January, 2008                                                                                                     Vol. III No.1 

MISSION STATEMENT: To enhance the quality of life and promote a harmonious community through the 

timely publication of accurate information about residents, events, and activities in and around Symphony 

Village. 

 
WELCOME NEW HOMEOWNERS!! 

 
The following residents settled and/or moved into their new homes since our last 
publication: 

 

 Pauline Dulin  
 839 Harmony Way   

 
 Ron and Jackie Neth  
 126 Opera Court  
 
 Mary M. Smith  
 119 Overture Way  

 
 Robert Rose & Lauren Swartz 
 218 Harmony Way 

 
 Roland & Sylvia Reed 
 122 Opera Court 

 
 Carolyn Jackson  
 115 Opera Court  
 
 Larry & Ellen Miller 
 142 Opera Court 
 
 Donald & Kathleen Andrews   
 210 Encore Court 
 
 Charles & Marion Beck 
 Robert Beck 
 Charles Allen Beck 
 134 Opera Court

 
Welcome to each and everyone! 

 

 

Welcome Evening for New Residents 

All new residents are invited to a “Welcome Evening” on Wednesday, January 16 at 
7:00 p.m. in the Clubhouse Grand Concert Room.  This is an informal get-together to 
meet other new neighbors, have dessert, and learn more about your new community.  
Please sign up in the Activities Book in the Clubhouse or call Carol Hodges at 410-
758-0591 so we can plan appropriately.  If you have been previously invited and were 

unable to come, please feel free to attend.  Again, just call Carol or sign up. 
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FROM JAN’S DESK 

 

Reminders:   

 New committees for the year 2008 are forming and will be announced at the January 24 HOA 
meeting.  I would like the chairpersons of each committee, club, and a contact person for events (ex.  
bridge, poker, etc.), to send the day and time for each event.  Please e-mail me at 
symphonyclub@atlanticbbn.net or fill out a form at the front desk. 
  
 Anne Arundel Medical Center will be here on Thursday, January 17, at 6:30 p.m. to speak about 
the new facility opening on Kent Island.  This is a free event, but please sign up in the Activities Book. 
 
 Returning Tuesday, February 5--Queen Anne’s Health Department representatives will be here 
to give blood pressure checks.  This is a free event, and the QAHD will offer the service the first Tuesday 
of each month in the future.  Sign up is not required. 
 
 This is the cold and flu season.  Please remember to use the hand sanitizers provided in the fitness 
center and the indoor pool before using the equipment and touching the rails.  To protect yourself, wipe 
down the fitness equipment with the alcohol solution before and after use. 
 
Advertisers 

Please patronize our advertisers.  Advertised are custom glass & tint, financial advisors, skylights, home 
theater, ice cream, attorney, insurance agent, house cleaning, dentist, and new this month power wash and 
painting. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

_ _____________ 

 

 

Lifestyle Committee Calendar 

Upcoming Events 

 January 18 7:00 p.m. Movie Night “Pursuit of Happiness” 
  19 6:00 p.m. Happy Hour 
  24 5:30 p.m. Ladies’ Night Happy Hour--Take a break from cooking!  Come meet 

and greet at The High Note Café (aka Clubhouse lounge).  A $5.00 
cover includes one non-alcoholic beverage, wine, beer or “drink du 
jour,” and dinner.  Don’t expect a fancy meal, just something good (?) 
to eat.   

  31 Noon Lunch Bunch—Crossfire Restaurant in Chestertown—Sign up in the 
Activities Book. 

 February 1 6:00 p.m. Mardi Gras Happy Hour 
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 February 3 5:30 p.m. Super Bowl Party-- Flier is now available at the Clubhouse.  
$5.00/person, "homemade" hoagies, chips/dips, desserts, cash bar.  
Sign up and pay by January 31 at the Clubhouse.  Come and root for 
your favorite team, or just "eat, drink and be merry." 

  5 5:00 p.m. Lifestyle Committee Meeting 
  8 7:00 p.m. Game Night—Bring your favorite game. 
  14 6:00 p.m. Valentine’s Day Buffet Dinner Dance (See below). 
  16 6:00 p.m. Happy Hour 
  22 7:00 p.m. Movie Night (Movie TBA)                       
  23 6:00 p.m. Dining Inn—Sign up in the Activities Book to host or be a guest. 
  28 5:30 p.m. Ladies’ Night Happy Hour 
 
Valentine’s Day Buffet Dinner & Dance 

What is the mystery surrounding St. Valentine’s Day? Who is this "Valentine?" Come to the Clubhouse 
on Thursday, February 14, and experience first-hand the appeal of one of our most 
popular saints. Cocktails (cash bar) and hors d’oeuvres are from 6:00-7:00 p.m.. 
Buffet dinner from 7:00-8:00 p.m. includes assorted yummy rolls, spinach salad, 
chicken Marsala, roast beef au jus, scalloped potatoes, gently sauteed broccoli, 
dessert, coffee and tea. Music by DJ Dan from 6:00-9:00 p.m. (or 10:00 p.m.) with a 
special appearance by The Pride of the Bay with our own Jack Walsh. Don’t miss this 
opportunity to "share the love" with your fellow Villagers. Sign up at the Clubhouse 

by February 4.  Cost: $30/person (non-refundable) payable with your reservation. Anyone wishing to help 
with the pre-party activities, please call Nancie Cameron @ 410-758-3948. Also needed: bartenders! 
 
Thank you to the 2007 Lifestyles Committee for their commitment in planning events for the enjoyment 
of Symphony Village homeowners.  Best wishes and success to the new 2008 Lifestyle Committee. 
 
OUTREACH UPDATE 

The SV Outreach Program recently held elections for officers and committee heads to serve 
during the year 2008.  The following were elected: Joyce Edmonston, President; Loretta 
Quigley, Vice President; Bob Butler, Treasurer; Dorothy Hamm, Board Member; Anne 

Cassidy and Shirley Clark, Secretaries; and Carlene Cooke, Historian.  There are two 
subcommittees that come under Outreach: Neighbor to Neighbor headed by Judy Hamm and Helen 
Schultz and Caregivers headed by Beth Dewhirst. 
 
Outreach, in its brief existence, has accomplished much, from supporting our fellow Villagers to 
contributing to most of the community-oriented non-profits in Queen Anne’s County. The success of 
Outreach can be attributed to the wonderful support from our own residents and the leadership of the 
committee.  We are deeply indebted to Norm DiCarlantonio who served on the board and his wife Jan 
who served as secretary.  Most of all, we are indebted to Dorothy Hamm who led Outreach through its 
early stages and now has moved onto the Board.  As always, we thank you and ask you for your 
continuing support and invite you to our monthly meetings that are held at 7:00 p.m. on the last Tuesday 
of each month. 
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Winter Art Gala 

By now all Symphony Village residents should have received their invitations to 
the Art Gala on Saturday, January 26.  If you haven’t already done so, send in 
your reservations now!  Your registration form (at the bottom of the invitation) 
along with your check can be left in the Clubhouse in the special basket for 
Outreach. 

 
Don’t forget!  By registering before January 15, you will be given double the chances to win our fabulous 
door prizes, which will include two works of art donated by the auction company.  As an extra incentive, 
State of the Art Auction Company has promised the Outreach Program $1000 if we have 100 people in 
our audience while the auction is going on!  So come join your neighbors and friends for a lavish and 
elegant evening of delicious hors d'ouevres, champagne, and exciting works of art, while we support 
Outreach’s community programs.  
 

The Village Cookbook 

Wow, what a success story!!!  We have currently donated $8,111 in cash to Hospice and three cartons of 
cookbooks to be sold at their new Hospice Center and at Estate Treasures for a total value donation of 
$9,596. We have about one carton (33 books) left from the original 23 cartons. So, don't delay, if you 
would like another copy of our best seller! Cookbooks can be obtained from the Clubhouse, Walgreen's, 
Centreville Shipping, or the new Hospice Center. The best part of this project was the enjoyment we 
shared as we worked together in a community effort for a great cause. Thanks and congratulations to all 
the great cooks, typists, artist, and editors.  Please come to a Community Open House for visitors to tour 
the new Hospice Center and learn about the new services that they can provide on Wednesday, February 
13, from 5:00-8:00 p.m.  And don’t forget to stop in the kitchen and take a look at the result of our 
efforts. 
 

Neighbor to Neighbor 

Happy New Year neighbors! Well, a new year means new things in the making, and that is just what this 
year is going to be for the Neighbor to Neighbor program, which is part of SV Outreach Program, Inc. 
The first meeting of 2008 will be January 30 at 7:00 p.m. in the concert hall of the Clubhouse. Everyone 
is welcome to attend.  Please bring your ideas and enthusiasm, so that the needed assistance and attention 
will continue to be available for all of us who are fortunate enough to be living at Symphony Village. 
 
Hospice Open House 

Hospice is holding an Open House in their new Center for their volunteers on Thursday, February 7, from 
12:00 to 3:00 p.m.  They have asked us to assist with hosting the event by providing some “light 
refreshments” for 200 guests.  If anyone would like to donate cookies, cakes, or brownies and/or help set 
up and serve, please call (410-758-3803) or email Dorothy Hamm at dorothyhamm@atlanticbb.net.  We 

will have The Village Cookbook on display and for sale.  Come join the fun at the new Hospice 

Center and put our kitchen to good use. 
 

 

 
 Who can be my financial advisor?  See pages 13 and 14. 
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Symphony Village - Volunteer in Action 
St. Martin’s Ministries 

By Marlene Tennier 
 
 I retired on July 1, 2002, from a wonderful 35 years as a teacher and school principal.  My first thought in 
retirement was “to give back” to an organization called St. Martin’s Ministries sponsored by the 
Benedictine Sisters of Ridgely, Maryland.  The Benedictine Sisters taught for the Diocese of Wilmington 
at St. Elizabeth’s School, and I was privileged to be one of their students for twelve years.  In addition to 
their stellar teaching ministry in Wilmington and the Benedictine Programs and Services, which respond 
to the educational needs of children and young adults with developmental disabilities, the Sisters sponsor 

St. Martin’s Barn and House. The Barn addresses the needs of the rural poor by 
providing emergency food, clothing, and furniture. The transitional residential 
facility, St. Martin’s House, offers a safe and comfortable environment for homeless 
women and their children.  Its goals are to empower residents to make a life change 
by providing the educational components necessary to achieve self-sufficiency, self-
respect, and self-confidence.  The Barn and The House primarily serve people of all 
religious affiliations in Maryland’s Mid-Shore counties of Caroline, Kent, Queen 

Anne’s, and Talbot.  Secondarily, Dorchester, lower Delaware, and other Maryland counties are given 
limited assistance. 
 
My volunteer work with the ministry for the past six years has included packaging and distributing food, 
preparing Christmas gifts for adopted families, and delivering trunk loads of donations of clothes and 
household goods from the generous homeowners in Symphony Village.  I am completing my sixth year as 
a board member for the ministries and continue to serve on a fund raising committee that sponsors an 
annual Authors’ Luncheon on the first Saturday in March at the Chesapeake Bay Beach Club.  Several of 
our homeowners have attended the Authors’ Luncheon (the next one is Saturday, March 1), which 
includes book presentations by the authors, signed book sales, a silent auction, raffle, complimentary 
wine, soda, and lunch.  If interested, you may purchase a ticket from Dorothy Hamm or me.   
 
St. Martin’s Mission statement is: “To help meet the basic human needs of impoverished people, to 
respect and affirm their dignity, and to address the root problems that perpetuate the cycle of poverty.”  
You can share in St. Martin’s mission through your prayerful support; volunteering your time; donating 
household items, food, clothing; giving financial support, and/or attending our fundraisers.  To know 
more about St. Martin’s Ministries, simply contact Marlene Tennier at marlenetennier@aol.com or 410-
758-4743. 

 
 

SYMPHONY SNEAKERS UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

School Board Recognition 

On Thursday, January 3, the Queen Anne’s County School Board, on behalf of Kennard Elementary 
School, honored a number of Symphony Village residents for their volunteer efforts throughout the year. 
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Gifts For Families 

We want to give special thanks to everyone who provided gifts for our “adopted” families at Christmas.  
The school counselor was excited over the extreme generosity of the Symphony Village Community.  
Again, many, many thanks for helping this year. 
  
Holiday Food Sorting 

On Tuesday, December 18, we helped Kennard Elementary with their sorting and bagging/boxing of 
canned goods for the families that are recipients.  We had an excellent turnout and completed the sorting 
and bagging before lunch.  This year the Adopt-A-Bear gifts all came wrapped and sorted, so we did not 
have to help. 
 
Book Giveaways 

A group from Symphony Village helped at Kennard Elementary with the Holiday all-school book 
giveaway.  Once again, the students and teachers were very appreciative for both the books and the 
assistance that day.  We received numerous hand-written thank you notes from the students for their 
books. We are having several book giveaways at  Kennard:  Muffins for Moms, January 31 and February 
1, 7:30—9:00 a.m.; Donuts for Dads, February 28 and 29, 7:30--9:00 a.m., and The Dr. Seuss all-school 
giveaway, March 4, 8:30 a.m.—12:30 p.m..  If you can help for a one or two hour shift, please sign up in 
the Activities Book in the Clubhouse. 
 
Next Sneakers Meeting 

The next Sneakers Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 21, at 6:30 p.m. in the Clubhouse.  
Remember, everyone in Symphony Village is invited to join us at our meetings and in our endeavors to 
help the school age children of Centreville and their families. 
 

 

CLUBS AND CLASSES 

 

Symphony Ssingles 

The Ssingles group has no outings planned for January.  The group will continue meeting for dinner on 
Fridays from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. at the American Legion here in Centreville. You all come!! 
 

Gazebo Garden Gang 

Happy New Year!  We can hardly wait for the coming of spring!  We did obtain an 
artificial Christmas tree to decorate for the season.  Many residents commented on 
the beauty of the decorations.  The tree has been boxed up, but now we need a 
place to store the tree until next year.  If you have space to store a 5 ft. x 18 in. x 8 

in. box, please contact Jack Hennessey. 
 
Several bulbs have sprouted due to the warm weather.  The current frost should take care of that!  We 
anticipate the return of the purple martins late in March.  Several residents have requested that we install a 
martin house at the east end of the village.  The garden gang would be happy to do the installation, but we 
need about $250 to purchase the house, post, and concrete to do the installation.  Donations will be 
accepted.  Contact Jack or Joan Hennessey at 410-758-4872. 
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Symphony Village Bird Club 

 
The SV Bird Club plans to attend two guided bird walks at the Chesapeake Bay 
Environmental Center in Grasonville.  The first is on January 19: “Waterfowl at 
Marshy Creek.” The second is on February 16: “Guess Who’s Braving the 
Winter.”  Please see the sign-up sheet in the Activities Book for additional 
information.  Cost is $10 for each walk. 
 
Our next club meeting is January 31, at noon, in the Arts and Crafts Room at the 
Clubhouse.  For more information call Linda Blume at410-758-3194. 

 
 
 

Book Clubs 

Third Tuesday Reading for Fun Book Club 

The Reading for Fun Book Club decided to skip the December meeting because 
everyone was busy with Christmas celebrations.  The book for January is Ghost 

Riders, by Sharyn McCrumb, recommended by Joanne Milczakowski, who will 
host this meeting.  The selection for February is Bel Canto by Ann Patchett.  

The January meeting is set for January 15.  All residents are invited.  Y’all 
come!  Contact Joan or Jack Hennessey at 410-758-4872 for more 

information. 
 

Third Thursday Book Club 

 Since the December meeting was cancelled, the book club will be discussing Into the Wild by Jon 
Krakauer at our January 17 meeting at 7:30 p.m.  Our book selection for February is The Emperor’s 

Children by Claire Messud and for March Birdsong by Sebastian Faulks.  Please come and join our 
group.   
 

SYMPHONY VILLAGE CLUBS AND CONTINUING ACTIVITIES  

ROUND-UP, PART 1 
 

As we start a new year, Linda Blume has put together a great article detailing some of our many clubs and 
activities here in Symphony.  With this information in hand, we may start considering some new 
adventures--and maybe we will even discover some we didn't know existed. 
 
Art Group: Helen Schultz, 443-262-9181 
Do you draw?  Sketch?  Paint?  Sculpt?  Do you enjoy doing an art project of any kind?  Please join the 
Art Group on Mondays, 10 a.m. – noon, in the Arts and Crafts Room at the Clubhouse.  Bring your 
current project to work on while socializing and exchanging ideas.  It’s a very enjoyable 2 hours.  All are 
welcome. 
 
 
 
 



 8 

SV Bird Club: Linda Blume, 410-758-3194 
The SV Bird Club is a small group of people who enjoy watching, feeding, and talking about birds.  We 
plan monthly field trips, and everyone in SV is invited to go with us.  The club meets on the last Thursday 
of every month, at noon, at the Clubhouse. 
 
Bridge: Carol Hodges, 410-758-0591 
We play Party Bridge on a drop-in basis on Mondays at 7:00 p.m. and on Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m. at the 
Clubhouse.  All levels of bridge players are welcome, but some bridge experience is needed.  Please let 
Carol know if you are interested in attending a beginner or refresher class (a class was taught in 2007 and 
was very well received by new and returning bridge players). 
 
Mah Jongg: Caryn Martin, 301-254-5300, and Anita Morris, 410-758-1086 
Mah Jongg is a fascinating rummy-like game played with tiles rather than cards.  It is a good “brain 
stimulation” game yet not hard to learn.  We meet on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Clubhouse.  Both experienced players and newcomers are welcome.  We will be happy to teach anyone 
new to the game.  For more information on Mah Jongg, go to www.nationalmahjonggleague.org. 
 
Pinochle: Jane Scoon, 410-758-0456 
Pinochle is a card game played with a 48-card deck.  It’s lots of fun and easy to learn.  No experience is 
necessary to join our group on Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse.  New players are always welcome.  
We’re trying to increase the numbers in our little group, so if you’re interested in seeing how the game is 
played, please join us! 
 
Poker: John Stoltz, 410-758-1505 
We are a group of men and women who meet on Wednesdays and Thursdays at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Clubhouse to play Dealer’s Choice.  All are welcome to join us, including newcomers to poker. 
 
Quilting: Jeanne Novack, 410-758-2842 
Symphony Village has a very active quilting group.  The advanced group meets on Tuesdays, 10:00 a.m. 
– noon, in the Arts and Crafts Room at the Clubhouse.  The beginners group meets Mondays, 1:00 p.m. – 
3:00 p.m.  Anyone with no sewing experience will want to first attend the Beginners Class, which is 
planned for September 2008.  The quilting group works on different projects throughout the year.  The 
crowning achievement for 2007 was a magnificent quilt that was raffled off at the Silent Auction hosted 
by Sneakers.  The quilting group had a very successful “Quilt-a-Thon” on New Years’ Day.  If you’re 
interested in quilting, drop in on one of our sessions to see what we’re working on and to talk to Jeanne 
about your experience level if you wish to join in the fun. 
 
Water Aerobics: Marilyn Williams, 410-758-3422 
We are a lively group of men and women who meet on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays at 9:00 a.m. 
to work out in the pool and to socialize as a side benefit.  It’s a great way to keep active and to stay fit and 
healthy, and it’s lots of fun!  All are welcome to join us at any of our sessions.  A smaller group also 
meets on Tuesdays and Thursdays, same time. 
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Bowling:  George Drake 410-758-8266 
Haven’t bowled for 20-30 years?  Or even ever!  Then, join some 20-25 fellow Symphony Village men 
and women for an afternoon of duck pin bowling.  It’s all in fun – no teams, no pressure, and not even 
good bowlers!  It’s just a blast of sidesplitting laughter.  This week, Pat Scheirer and Joyce Ryan rolled 
their first strikes--ever!  Five bucks gets you two games, shoes, pizza or hot dog, and a soda.  Join us any 
Tuesday by meeting in the SV parking lot by 12:30 p.m. for carpooling to Kingstown.  Challenge the new 
high game record by Dave Taylor! 
 
More Clubs and Continuing Activities: 

Look for more clubs and continuing activities in February’s Libretto.  Outdoor clubs and activities will be 
included in March. 
 
Harmony and Health 

Studies show that singing boosts health.  Singing in harmony lengthens life.  So, add 
singing to your exercise routine.  Come sing with Pride of the Bay Barbershop Chorus and 
stay fit.  We meet Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m. at Chesapeake College, Cadby Theatre, Room 
117, Humanities Building.  Call your neighbor Jack Walsh for more information and/or a 
ride at 443-262-9449. 

 
Institute for Adult Learning 

The Institute for Adult Learning is associated with Chesapeake College.  Courses 
are held on the grounds of the Wye Mill Campus in the Eastern Shore Higher 

Education Center.  Membership is open to individuals 50+.  Full 
membership costs $50 and allows one to attend all courses and grants 
privileges at the college including library, aquatic center, bookstore, etc.  

You must be registered to attend the courses.  These are non-credit courses of 
interest to adults.  The spring semester starts on February 4.   To find out about the courses and the 
Institute you can either attend the IAL Showcase for classes on January 17 at the Todd Performing Arts 
Lobby on the Wye Mills Campus from 9:30 a.m. until noon or request a catalog from Anne Slater at 
amslater@chesapeake.edu or phone 410-827-5810. 
 

 

 

Who can I get to do some painting?  See pages 13 and 14! 
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PAST SOCIAL EVENTS 
 

 

Christmas with Andy Williams 

On a quiet afternoon before Christmas, a group of Villagers reminisced as 
they gathered in the Clubhouse to watch Andy Williams and his family 
harmonize some of the all-time favorite Christmas carols.  As the tape 
rolled showing scenes from many of the Williams’ Christmas specials, it 
became apparent just how long ago that was—was that little kid singing 

with his brothers Donny Osmond?  Thanks Dennis and Jan for that wonderful 
trip down memory lane replete with eggnog and sugar cookies.  “May each day of the week be a good 
one.” 

 

 

Happy New Year! 
More than 150 Villagers gathered in the Clubhouse to greet 2008. The evening 
was especially enjoyable with tasty hors d'ouevres, a champagne toast at 
midnight, and coffee and Danish in the wee hours. The dance floor was crowded 

with energetic, happy people who enjoyed DJ Rich Lichty. Close to midnight 
Father Time tiredly plodded through the Club, carrying his scythe and hourglass. 
At the stroke of midnight, a plump Baby New Year 2008, clad only in a skimpy 
diaper, greeted the partiers. Thank you Lifestyles Committee for hosting a lovely 
party. 

 
 

OF LOCAL INTEREST 

Senior Center Classes 

Registration is underway for classes at the Centreville Senior Center.  The cost is $10 and you must be at 
least 60 years old.  The $10 registration fee allows you to select several classes which this semester 
include line dancing, basic computer, exercise, crafts, and drawing.  For more information call 410-758-
3905. 
 

 

Tentative Friday dinners at the American Legion 6:00 p.m. 
 1/18/08   Fried Oysters and Oyster Stew 
 1/25/08   Pork Roast 
 2/01/08   Shrimp 
 2/08/08   Fried Chicken 
 2/15/08   Fried Oysters and Oyster Stew 
 2/22/08  Roast Beef 
  2/29/08   Turkey 
 
Our next Sunday Brunch will be February 10.  Our last oysters for this season will be March 14.  
Remember that the guys who cook our oysters also do the oysters at the VFW (the second exit after the 
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50/301 split) every Saturday for lunch during oyster season (any month with an "R" in it or when 
available). 
  

The American Legion Post 18 is having a "Texas Hold’em" Tournament on January 27. 
Game deposits/registration can be made at the Legion Home (2:00—10:00 p.m. daily).  
Doors open at 8:00 a.m. on game day for registration.  Tournament starts at 11:00 a.m.  
We are also having a Chili Cook-off Tournament on February 9.  It will cost $5 to enter 
your chili and $5 to taste ‘em. 

 

PERSONAL ADS 
 

Do you have something to sell, a condo to rent, something you need.  Email the ad of 20 words or less to 

lhodges@atlanticbb.net or call Carol Hodges at 410-758-0591.  Commercial or real estate
sales are prohibited.  

Singing Valentines  
Yes, you can find that special Valentine's Day gift—a song, a rose, and a card.  Sign up now 
for a quartet to sing a love song to your loved one on Valentine's Day.  Call Jack Walsh at 
443-262-9449. 

 

Special Reminders 

 Club House Phone Number (Jan and Dennis)—410-758-8500 
 Jan Van Riper’s email--symphonyclub@atlanticbb.net 
 Dennis Sesplankis’ email--dsesplankis@legumnorman.com 
 Warranty Office—301-261-0277 ext. 135 Katherine Zell 
 George Bachman—301-261-0277 ext.211; email—gbachman@carusohomes.com 
 Recycling--410-778-5949 
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MUSHROOM MINI-MUFFINS 

From the kitchen of Carol Hodges 
 
 
 

 
 

  cup, plus 3 T butter, divided 
1  cup finely chopped sweet  
 or Vidalia onion 
1  pound portabella mushroom caps, 
 finely chopped 

  cup shredded mozzarella cheese 

 
  cup shredded Swiss cheese 
   cup finely chopped flat-leaf parsley 

2  egg yolks, beaten 
1  tsp. sea salt 
2  tsp. Italian seasoning 
8  slices wheat bread 

 
 1. Preheat oven to 350 F. 

2. Melt 3 T butter in a large skillet over medium heat, add onions and mushrooms, and sauté 6 minutes or 
until softened.  Remove from heat.  Stir in cheeses, parsley, egg yolks, salt, and Italian seasoning. 

3. Melt  cup butter in a small saucepan.  With a rolling pin, flatten each slice of bread and cut into four 
squares.  Dip each square into melted butter and place in a mini-muffin cup.  Top each with a tablespoon 
of mushroom mixture.  Bake 20 to 25 minutes or until lightly browned.  Serve warm.  Garnish with extra 
cheese if desired.  Serves 10 to 12. 

 
 
 
 

  

  Who can I get to put in an attic fan?  See pages 13 and 14! 
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 HERE’S THE SCOOP 
Ice cream cones, shakes 

sundaes And more 
Centreville Plaza 

Around the corner from the Acme 
Every Day is a great day for ice cream! 
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ADVERTISE IN THE LIBRETTO 

 
BUSINESS CARD ADS 

 

1 month: $20.00 for Residents - $25.00 for Nonresidents 

3 month: $50.00 for Residents - $65.00 for Nonresidents 

6 month: $85.00 for Residents - $115.00 for Nonresidents 

1 year: $150.00 for Residents - $200.00 for Nonresidents 
 

Call Carol Hodges 410-758-0591  

 

  

 


